
Mass Times:  Saturday 4:00 p.m. 

 Sunday 7:30 a.m., 9:00 a.m., 11:00 a.m. 

 Tuesday through Friday  9:00 a.m. 
 

Sign Language Interpretive Mass: 2nd & 4th Sunday at 9:00 a.m. 
 

Holy Days of Obligation: 6:30 a.m., 9:00 a.m., and 6:00 p.m. 
 

Dominican Monastery: Daily at 6:45 a.m. 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:                                                                               

Saturday 2:30 p.m.—3:30  p.m. (except when a wedding Mass takes 

place—then 3:00 p.m.—3:30 p.m.)                                                                           

 

Adoration: Wednesday 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 
 

Office Hours:  Monday to Thursday 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

  Friday 9 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

Saint John Neumann Catholic Church 

 

Mission Statement 
We the parishioners of St. John Neumann Catholic Church are a welcoming, evangelizing, stewardship 

community rooted in the Eucharist, Sacred Scripture, and Tradition which enables us to encounter the 

Lord and supports us in living out our baptismal promises as missionary disciples of Jesus Christ.  

Father Dan Powell Pastor FrDan@sjnlancaster.org ext. 216 

Deacon Peter Jupin Pastoral Ministry peterjupin@comcast.net 572-4378 

Deacon Michael Oles Pastoral Ministry moles5@comcast.net ext. 241 

Suzanne Wood Principal, St. Anne School woodsuzanne@stannelancaster.org 394-6711 

Terry Klugh Principal, Lancaster Catholic High School tklugh@lchsyes.org 509-0315 

Tom Conner Parish Manager tconner@sjnlancaster.org ext. 226 

Sue Toole Financial Secretary stoole@sjnlancaster.org ext. 214 

Coleen Kibler Director of Religious Education (DRE) ckibler@sjnlancaster.org ext. 212 

Melissa Steffy Assistant to the DRE msteffy@sjnlancaster.org ext. 213 

James Hamilton Coordinator of Youth Ministry jhamilton@sjnlancaster.org ext. 219 

Eleanor Nuffort Coordinator of Parish Health Ministry enuffort@sjnlancaster.org ext. 229 

Kurt Kehler Coordinator of Music kmk@pa.net  

Linda Gowarty Support Staff lgowarty@sjnlancaster.org ext. 210 

Barb Wagner Support Staff bwagner@sjnlancaster.org ext. 227 

Rosemary Denshaw Disability Advocate sjndisabilityadvocate@gmail.com 209-2362 

                FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT 
I came into this world for judgment, so that those who do not see might see.                 

                John 9:39 
March 26, 2017 

Address: 601 East Delp Road * Lancaster, PA 17601   Phone: 569-8531   Fax: 569-2135 
 

Website: saintjohnneumannlancaster.org        facebook.com/SJNLancaster        @Fr_Dan_Powell  #dailyhomily 

Parish App:  Text App to 88202 



Saint John Neumann Parish                      March 26, 2017 

Lancaster, PA 17601                                  FOURTH SUNDAY IN LENT 

                                                           Pastor’s Message      
 This coming Thursday, March 30th, we have our Lenten Penance Service at 7 pm with a number of 
priest present to hear confessions. The night will begin with a short opening prayer followed by individual 
confessions. Normally confessions are held every Saturday from 2:30 pm to 3:30 pm. I wish I could double 
or triple myself so I could provide more opportunities for this grace filled sacrament, this grace filled 
encounter with the merciful Lord. I am always available to make an appointment but encourage you to take 
advantage of this night and the gracious assistance of so many other priest. I ask each of us to ask 
ourselves, is this the time when I return to the sacrament of Reconciliation and allow the Lord to shower 
down His mercy in a unique way and to let go of whatever might be dragging me down and keeping me from 
a more abundant relationship with the Lord. Hope to see you there as we all continue to move forward in 
faith. 

                                            Lenten Appeal                                                                                                

 Bishop’s Annual Lenten Appeal Update: Goal—$182,800.00                                                     

             Pledges to date: $124,327.00              (68% of goal)                                                                              

             Paid to date: $84,612.00                      (46% of goal) 

 

 Thank you for your generosity to the Bishop’s Annual Lenten Appeal. By doing 

our part to give generously to those who are in need and are suffering, we continue to 

share Christ’s love by supporting the mission of the church through this year’s Appeal.  

          Every dollar that we exceed our goal is refunded to our parish. 

Our Annual Prayer and Care Day is now called Caring for Caregivers and will be held on Saturday,       
April 22, 2017 at Saint Anne’s Retirement Community.  It is a day for men and women caregivers. 

If you are a parent of a special needs child, or a caregiver for an aging parent, or caregiver for an ill family 
member or friend this day provide an opportunity for you to refresh body, mind and spirit through prayer and fellowship.  

The day begins with a light breakfast followed by a guest speaker, hand blessing, and catered lunch. Afternoon activities include 
massages, hair styling, health checks, flower arranging, a games room and craft projects.  The day concludes with a short prayer 
service.  To register for Caring For Caregivers Day email: mdiffendall@stannesrc.org or call 717-285-6539.  Registration is 
limited to 100 guests. 

                                              Discounted Hersheypark Tickets 

St. John Neumann Parish is selling tickets for Hersheypark for the 2017 season at deeply discounted 
prices. Regular admission price is discounted to $36.00 with even lower prices for junior (3-8) and senior 
(55+) tickets. Order forms will be available at the entrances to the church. Order forms and payment 
must be returned to the parish office by Monday, May 1st. Prepaid parking passes, meal tickets, and 
snack vouchers are also available for purchase. Purchased tickets will available for pick up by Friday,  
May 28th and will be distributed after masses on May 27th and 28th. For additional questions, please 
contact James Hamilton at jhamilton@sjnlancaster.org. 

mailto:mdiffendall@stannesrec.org
mailto:jhamilton@sjnlancaster.org


IN YOUR PRAYERS REMEMBER THE SICK OF OUR PARISH  ESPECIALLY-     

Ann Martin, Jeanette DiCostanzo, Maria Stofflet, James Caldwell,                       
Jim Schmalhofer, Ruth Tormas, Ben Layser, Joan Cabry, Ryder Getchis,              

Jim Eckenroth, Claudia Dommel                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
Chronic/ Long-term illness: John Scheuerman, Jr., Vivian Garrett,                   

Nancy Kurtz, Peg Bowers, Janet Kennedy, Pam McDonald, Ann Fedock,     
Dick Gammache, Ginnie Bauer, Nancy O’Conor                                                             

and all those in the Prayer Circle/Chain.                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
Sick and Shut Ins:       

 Please notify the Parish Office, 569-8531, if you have a loved one from the 
parish who is in need of our prayers and would like their name placed in 
the bulletin. Also, call if you desire weekly or monthly Communion  brought 
to you in your home or if you know of someone who does.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

Mass Intentions  

Monday,  March 27  

                                                                                
No Mass                                                            

Adoration 4:00 p.m.—9:00 p.m. 
 

Tuesday,  March 28              9:00 a.m.                                         
Joseph Pepey 

Requested by Daniel & Mary Gamble 

Wednesday, March 29             

 
                            

9:00 a.m.  
      
                             
   
 
                     

 
Robert Ix                                                         

Requested by Bob, Angela & Zach    
Richards 

 
    Adoration  - 9:30 am—3:30 pm 

Divine Mercy Chaplet                                  
3:00 pm—3:30 pm 

Thursday,  March 30                            9:00 a.m. 
Catherine Lupini 

Requested by Linda Frank 

Friday,  March 31                       9:00 a.m.            
Arthur Oles 

Requested by Bob, Angela & Zach  
Richards 

Friday,  March 31 
10:00 a.m.              

SAS                              
No Mass 

 

  Saturday,  April 1               4:00 p.m. 
Donald Henkel 

Requested by Joan Decker 

Sunday, April 2                                  7:30 a.m. 
Jacqueline Cummings 

Requested by Catherine Reider 

Sunday,  April 2             9:00 a.m. People of the Parish                                    

 Sunday,  April 2                         11:00 a.m. 
Margaret Kopanski                               

Requested by Greg & Linda Cardina 

Saint John Neumann Parish                        March 26, 2017 

Lancaster, PA 17601            

                                                   FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT 

 

Readings for the week of April 2, 2017 
5th Sunday of Lent 

 

First Reading Ezekiel 37:12—14  
Second Reading:  Romans 8:8—   
Gospel:  John 11:1—45 or 11:3—7, 
  17, 20—27, 33b—45   

   Parish Calendar Events   

Sunday, March 26, 2017 
 Religious Education/8:30 a.m., 10 a.m., Noon & 5:30 p.m. 
 Blood Pressure screenings following all Masse/Music Room 
 K of C Easter Candy Sale/Narthex 
Monday, March 27 
 Religious Education/4:45 p.m.—5:45 p.m. 
 Additional Adoration/4:00 p.m.—9:00 p.m./Church 
 Choir Rehearsal/7:00 p.m.—8:00 p.m./Music Room 
Tuesday, March 28 
 Prayer Shawl & Social Ministry/9:30 a.m./Social Hall  
 St. Anne/Neumann Seniors meeting/1:00 p.m.—3:00 p.m./
 St. John XXIII Center 
 K of C Officers Meeting/7:00 p.m.—9:00 p.m./St John XXIII 
 Center 
 Baptism Class/7:00 p.m.—8:00 p.m./Room 11 
 Youth Choir/7:00 p.m./Church 
Wednesday, March 29 
 Adoration/9:30 a.m.—3:30 p.m./Church 
 Family Presentation Raising Morally Strong Kids in a 
 Technologically Toxic Culture /7:00 p.m.—8:30 p.m./ Church 
Thursday, March 30 
 Parish Lenten Penance Service/7:00 p.m./Church 
 Journaling for Health/10:00 a.m.—11:30 a.m./
 Room 9 
Friday, March 31 
 K of C Fish Bake/5:00 p.m.—8:00 p.m./St. John XXIII Center 
 Stations of the Cross/7:00 p.m.—8:00 p.m./Church 
Saturday, April 1 
 Diocese of Harrisburg 2017 Men’s Conference/all day/Bishop 
 McDevitt High School 
 Women’s Ministry/8:30 a.m.—10:00 a.m./Room 11 
 Confessions/2:30 p.m.—3:30 p.m. 
 K of C Easter Candy Sale following Mass/Narthex 
Sunday, April 2 
 Religious Education/8:30 a.m., 10 a.m., Noon & 5:30 p.m. 
 K of C Easter Candy Sale following all Masses/Narthex 
                                                                                                                                                                    

 
                                         
 
 
 
                                                                    

If you are new to the parish please call the office to register.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

Hospital Admissions:  Please notify the Church Office if you or your 
loved one is admitted to the hospital. We have missed visiting several 
of our parishioners because we were not notified by the hospital’s 
Pastoral Staff office that they were admitted. It is important for you to 
tell the staff on your floor that you want your parish notified about 
your admission. This will enable our parish nurse/pastoral staff to 
contact you. You will also be able to get Holy Communion regularly 
while you are in the hospital if the Pastoral Office has you on their list. 



Rest in Peace    

Dolores “Dee” Allison 

Ralph E. Kearney 

    “Eternal Rest Grant Unto Them Oh Lord, and Let Perpetual Light 
Shine Upon Them. May All the Souls of the Faithful Departed, 
through the Mercy of God, Rest in Peace.” 

Saint John Neumann Parish                            March 26, 2017     

Lancaster, PA 17601                                                   FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT 

                                                                                                     

    We are a Stewardship Parish 

Stewardship Messages from Youth & Children’s Envelopes: 
March 26, 2017 

“I volunteered at the SPCA.” 

“I helped daddy shovel.” 

 “I made breakfast for my family.” 

“I helped set the table.” 

Collections 

Adult Envelopes/Loose. . . . . .  March 26, 2017. . .  $12,724.50                  

Children and Youth. . . . . . . . .  March 26, 2017. . .  $      127.90                     

Faith Direct-reported at end of month. If interested, call office.                                                                                                            

  Thank you for your generosity!    
Second  Collection: March 26, 2017—Catholic Relief Services 
Upcoming Collections: 
April 14, 2017—Holy Land 
April 30, 2017—Catholic Home Missions Appeal 

                          Wedding Banns                                                                                                       

   Bann I    Jared Burkey/Samantha Wagner 

                                 PARISH HEALTH MINISTRY                 
                               

                                  The Kidneys- How They Perform 
The kidneys are very essential to our health. They 
are small but they are powerful and very necessary to our 
wellbeing. The kidneys are chemical factories that work all the time 
to remove waste and keep our blood pressure in check.  If your 
kidneys stop working so will you. 
Here are the top jobs that healthy kidneys perform. 

They remove waste for the body- The kidneys are like our 
body’s filter. They prevent a buildup of wastes in the 
body. 

They regulate your blood pressure-A healthy kidney produces a 
hormone called aldosterone to cause your blood vessels 
to constrict thereby enabling your body to control your 
blood pressure.  Kidneys can also cause your blood 
pressure to go higher if it seems too low or try to lower 
the pressure if it seems too high. 

They kidneys control production of red blood cells- Your 
kidneys produce a hormone called erythropoietin which 
tells the bone marrow to make red blood cells. Red blood 
cells are important because they carry oxygen from your 
lungs to supply all the oxygen your body needs. This is 
how you get your energy that you need to function. 

Kidneys produce an active form of vitamin D- Vitamin D is 
necessary for healthy bones and it comes from two 
sources in people: absorption from food or vitamin pills 
and exposure to sun’s ultraviolet B radiation. The vitamin 
D from these two sources is then converted by the 
kidneys to the active form of vitamin D that is needed by 
your body for healthy bones. 

Kidneys control pH levels- Your kidneys work to maintain a 
healthy balance of chemicals that control acid levels. pH is 
a measure of acid and base. When cells break down, they 
make an acid in your body. Your kidneys function to 
balance the pH of your body by either removing or 
adjusting the amounts of acid and buffering agents in your 
body. 

  As you can see these two small organs are extremely important in 
keeping your body healthy and in good balance. 
 

Eleanor Nuffort-Parish Nurse 
Information from www.kidney.org/latest-news 

Our Christian Community Welcomes   
                             

          Bristol Lynn Hillen  

  Mason Grant Lampariello 

      Brent Skyler Tam 
 

                                Born of the water and the Holy Spirit in the                                

            Sacrament of Baptism 

 

Gift Cards:     
 

Sales last weekend:  $2,750 

Year-to-Date Sales:  $122,670 
Year-to-Date Earned:   $7,216.95 
Remember to take a card from the gift card tables for Old Hickory 
Restaurant and Park City and Knight and Day Diners.  These 
facilities offer us 10% of your check to forward to the Gift Card 
program for support of our parish school, St. Anne. 



What’s Happening in Religious Education 
 

Mark Your Calendars for a special evening of discussion 
with Sandi Miller: Raising Morally Strong Kids in a 
Technologically Toxic Culture – all parents and interested 
adults are invited to attend this Wednesday, March 29 at 
7:00pm in the Church.  

 

Our 2nd Grade First Communion students 
are preparing to receive Jesus for the first 
time in Holy Communion on Saturday, 
April 22. Please pray for them! 

 

Our 8th Grade Confirmation candidates are 
preparing to receive the Holy Spirit in 
Confirmation on Friday, May 19. Please pray for 
them – Come, Holy Spirit! 

 

Why Do Catholics Do That: Lenten Gospel Acclamation 
instead of the Alleluia? At the beginning of Lent, our Gospel 
Acclamation before the reading of the Gospel changed. 
During Lent, we find ourselves longing for and preparing for 
the celebration of Jesus’s Resurrection from the dead. For 
now, we are in the desert, the wilderness, longing for rest, 
fulfillment,  and the land promised to us by God. We thirst 
for the joy and hope of Resurrection, “like a weary land 
where there is no water.” In that spirit of longing, we set 
aside the “Alleluia,” a word which means “Praise God,” in 
favor of a substitute to punctuate the spirit of Lent. The 
purpose of this Lenten Gospel Acclamation (and the 
Acclamation other times) is to prepare our hearts to receive 
the Word of God in the Gospel. The verse that accompanies 
the Acclamation is normally a summary of the Gospel reading 
itself, a sort of sneak-peak. Our Gospel this Sunday recounts 
the beautiful story of the blind man who is healed by Jesus, 
who comes to know as he talks to the Pharisees who Jesus 
really is: the promised one, the light of the world. May we 
long after Jesus the light as we journey together through 

News from St. Anne School 

Our Parish School 
Fr. Dan Powell, Executive Pastor, St. Anne 

School 

 
 

It’s Grandparent/Grand-friend Day on Wednesday, March 29. 

These special visitors will be joining us for morning prayers, a 

light brunch, entertainment and a visit to their student’s 

classroom. We hope you sent in your RSVP! If not, make sure 

you call the office on Monday! 

Think summer and buy those books for the beach 

now! It’s St. Anne School Night at Barnes & Noble 

on Thursday, March 30 from 5:30-8 pm at the 

B&N on Fruitville Pike. If you can’t make it, you 

can order online at BN.com/bookfairs from March 30 till April 4 

and use the bookfair ID 12103883 at checkout. Thank you for 

your support! 

Want a great way to end the month? Then take Dad 

to St. Anne’s for Donuts with Dad on Friday, March 

31. You’ll both enjoy donuts, coffee, milk and juice 

from 7-7:55 a.m. before you start the day! 

On Friday, March 31 students in grades 2-8 will 

receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation. 

Registrations are now being accepted at St. Anne 

School for the 2017-2018 school year. Please contact the 

school office at 394-6711 for a school tour, “shadowing” 

opportunities for students, or information about the school 

including registration packets. You can also check us out at 

www.stannelancaster.org for more information! We would 

love to welcome you into the St. Anne School family! 

Lancaster Catholic High School Announcements 

How would you like to own a piece of the Old Rossmere Stadium? You can! Catholic High's own art teacher, Mr. 
Dick Ressel, is crafting a few limited edition commemorative sculptures made from the actual turf from the 50-yard 

line. Visit www.lchsyes.org/rossmereauction/ for more information on how to bid! 

On Wednesday, April 5, Catholic High will provide an opportunity for students, faculty, staff, families, and businesses 
throughout the community to participate in the One Day of Giving. The One Day of Giving is a vital part of the Annual 
Fund, and without it, frankly, Catholic High's doors would not stay open. Please consider donating on this special day and 
stay tuned for more details as we get closer to the One Day of Giving on April 5! 

http://www.stannelancaster.org


                                                                                                     

       Around our Parish and Diocese 

Please contact the 
Parish Office @  717-
569-8531 to request   
a contributions                  
statement for tax                      

          purposes. 

            Southern Lancaster Deanery  
           Lenten Penance Services-2017  

 

CHURCH   DATE    TIME 

St. Peter (Columbia)  Tuesday, March 28  7:00 pm 

St. John Neumann  Thursday, March 30  7:00 pm 

Sacred Heart   Monday, April 3   7:00 pm 

St. Leo the Great  Tuesday, April 4  7:00 pm 

San Juan Bautista  Wednesday, April 5  7:00 pm 

OMPH    Wednesday, April 5  7:00 pm 

St Joseph   Thursday, April 6  7:00 pm 

Mary, Mother of the Church Thursday, April 6  7:00 pm 

St. Anthony of Padua  Thursday, April 6  7:00 pm 

St. Mary   Sunday, April 9   6:30 pm 

Holy Trinity   Sunday, April 9   7:00 pm 

St. Peter (E-town)  Sunday, April 9   2:00 pm 

St. Catherine of Siena  Tuesday, April 11  7:00 pm 

St. James    Tuesday, April 11  7:00 pm 

All are invited to attend 
the next Serra Club 
meeting which will be 
held on Wednesday 

April 5 beginning with 9 AM mass at Saint 
Richards Church in Manheim. Reverend 
Stephen Weitzel will be the mass cele-
brant.  Breakfast and  monthly meeting will 
follow mass at Corner House Grill, 196 Doe 
Run Rd., Manheim. 
 
The Serra Club foster's vocations to the 
priesthood and religious life. For infor-
mation about becoming a member please 
contact Nick Bianco at 717-560-2972. 

x-apple-data-detectors://20
tel:717-560-2972


                    Youth Ministry 

 

Diocesan Celebration of World Youth Day 

The Diocese of Harrisburg is celebrating World Youth 

Day in a new way! We’ll be celebrating on Palm Sunday, 

April 9
th
, from 2:30pm to 7:30 pm, at Good Shepherd 

Church in Camp Hill, PA with opportunities for 

confession, praise & worship music, Holy Mass 

celebrated by Bishop Ronald Gainer, Food Trucks for 

Dinner, and a Holy Hour all at Good Shepherd Church 

in Camp Hill, PA. All middle school and high school 

teens are invited. Saint John Neumann Youth Ministry 

will be traveling as a group to the celebration. Please 

contact James Hamilton, Coordinator of Youth Ministry, 

at jhamilton@sjnlancaster.org for more information or to 

sign-up. 

 

Graduating Seniors & Parents – Stay Connected in  

College    

The Diocese of Harrisburg has partnered with The 

Newman Connection to help graduating seniors stay 

connected with the Catholic Church once they go to 

college. If you are a graduating senior or a parent of one, 

please contact James Hamilton at 

jhamilton@sjnlancaster.org and just list the student’s 

name, college, and college city, and The Newman 

Connection will take care of the rest. 

 

Youth Ministry Volunteers 

Are you passionate about helping youth grow 

in their faith while growing in your faith as 

well? 

St. John Neumann Youth Ministry is starting 

is looking for volunteers. Whether you have 

prior experience with Youth Ministry, or no experience at 

all, all adults are welcome to join us! We are  looking for 

both regular committed volunteers to help weekly and 

volunteers who can work particular events. If you are at all 

interested, please contact James Hamilton, Coordinator of 

Youth Ministry, at jhamilton@sjnlancaster.org  or 717-569-

8531 ext. 219.  

 

mailto:jhamilton@sjnlancaster.org
mailto:jhamilton@sjnlancaster.org
mailto:jhamilton@sjnlancster.org
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           Around our Parish 

Saint John Neumann                        

Lenten Parish Penance Service                               

Thursday, March 30, 2017                     

 7:00 PM 

 

Come and experience the saving gift of God and His 

healing forgiveness in the Sacrament of Penance. 

There will be several priests present from the local 

area to hear confessions. 

Jesus said to them again, ‘Peace be with you. As the Father has 

sent me, even so I send you.’ And when he had said this, he 

breathed on them, and said to them, ‘Receive the Holy Spirit. If 

you forgive the sins of any, they are forgiven; if you retain the 

sins of any, they are retained’” (John 20:21-23). 

 

Palm Sunday, April 9 

4:00 pm – Vigil Mass 

7:30 am, 9:00 am & 11:00 am – Sunday Masses 

Monday, April 10 

5:30 pm – Chrism Mass at Cathedral 

Wednesday, April 12 

7:30 pm - Tenebrae 

Holy Thursday, April 13 

7:00 pm – Mass of the Lord’s Supper -  

Adoration in Church until Midnight 

Good Friday, April 14 

12 Noon – Stations (outside) 

3:00 pm – Veneration 

7:00 pm – Youth Ministry Stations of the Cross  

Holy Saturday, April 15 

Blessing of Food Baskets – 12 Noon 

8:00 pm – Easter Vigil Mass 

Easter Sunday, April 16 

7:00 am, 9:00 am, 11:00 am - Masses  



                                                                                                     

                       Around the Diocese 

 

           Harrisburg  Diocesan Council of Catholic Women’s 92nd Annual Convention 

The Harrisburg Diocesan Council of Catholic Women cordially invites all women of the 

Diocese to attend the 92nd Annual Convention, Monday, May 1, 2017 from 9 A.M. –                  

4 P.M. at the Cardinal Keeler Center, Harrisburg, PA. Vicar General, Very Reverend David Danneker,             

is the principle celebrant and homilist concelebrating with many Priests and Deacons of the Diocese. 

Maribeth Stewart, President Elect of the National Council of Catholic Women is the Keynote Speaker. 

The afternoon workshop speakers are, Linda Plummer, Director of Morning Star Pregnancy Center, 

topic - "Rescue the Next Generation” and Ginny Duncan, Former Director of Office for Ministry with 

People with Disabilities, Topic: "People with Disabilities in the Parish: A Look in the Mirror". There will 

be a meditation room, exhibits, religious and Fair Trade items for purchase. COST: $25 includes 

continental breakfast and lunch. You may register with your Parish CCW or contact Linda at 717-939-

3629 or linda.hartzell@comcast.net to register BY MONDAY, APRIL 17, 2017.  

Resurrection Catholic School is pleased to announce 

that The Wheatland Chorale under the artistic direction 

of Eric Riley will join Rock The Church this year. The 

event is April 21, 7 p.m., at St. Anthony of Padua Church. 

Also available this year is a light meal in the school 

cafeteria, next to the church, 5:30 to 6:30 p.m. for $5 per 

person. Rock The Church III features the 

Resurrection Singing Saints and the St. Mary, St. Joseph, 

St. Anthony and San Juan Bautista choirs and 

ensembles. In all, the singing of nearly 200 men, women 

and children reflects their diversity, style and scope of 

talent. Rock the Church is free though donations may be 

offered. 

The “Soup, Salad, and Sermon” Lenten Lunch for 

Catholic Charities will take place on Wednesday, April 5, 

2017 at 12:00 noon at the Cardinal Keeler Center (4800 

Union Deposit Road in Harrisburg).  This is a wonderful 

opportunity to learn more about the ministry provided by 

Catholic Charities.  The event includes remarks from 

Bishop Ronald Gainer as well as from clients who will 

share their story about the help they received from the 

agency.  Lunch is complimentary although a freewill 

offering will be taken to benefit the Adoption 

Program.  All are welcome!  Please RSVP by March 29th 

to Christopher Meehan at cmeehan@cchbg.org or 717-

657-4804 (ext. 284). 

2017 Prison Ministry Conference – An all-day 

formation conference for new and current prison 

ministry volunteers will be focusing on evangelization, 

existing programs and reentry services. Conference will 

be held at the Cardinal Keeler Center in Harrisburg on 

April 29, 2017.  Registration fee is $10, including lunch. 

The day includes: a keynote address by Fr. Marty 

McGeough, Coordinator of Prison Ministries for the 

Diocese of Trenton, breakout sessions and panel 

discussions.  Fr. Paul Schenck will celebrate Mass. 

Register online at www.hbgdiocese.org/evangelization 

or request registration form in the parish office.  For 

additional information please call (717) 657-4804                 

ext. 313 or email jcurran@hbgdiocese.org  

Director of Music.  St. Richard Parish in Manheim, is seeking 
paid part-time Director of Music.  The position is for 10 
hours per week.  This position requires a mature, 
professional, responsible, committed individual with 
excellent communication, organizational and interpersonal 
skill.  Must be a Catholic in good standing.  Should be 
accomplished in one or more of the following areas: organ, 
piano, voice, or choral direction.  This person will maintain a 
professional relationship with the pastor, members of the 
choir, parishioners, and members of the Liturgy 
Committee.  in order to motivate volunteers to maintain 
their commitment to choral singing and cantoring in the 
church, the person needs to be outgoing, enthusiastic and 
energetic, fostering enjoyment of singing for the Lord while 
maintaining required discipline.  If interested please contact 
Fr. Stephen Weitzel at 717-665-2465 or send a resume to 
weitzelsteph@aol.com.   

mailto:cmeehan@cchbg.org
http://www.hbgdiocese.org/evangelization
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THE KNIGHTS OF COLUBUS  

ST. JOHN NEUMANN COUNCIL 12532  

IS HAVING  A FISH BAKE ON MARCH 31ST TO BENEFIT 

INDIVIDUALS WITH INELLECTUAL AND DEVELOPMENTAL 

DISABILITIES. PROFITS WILL BE DONATED TO                  

THE ARC OF LANCASTER COUNTY. 

TIME 5 P.M. TO 7 P.M. IN THE ST. JOHN XXIII CENTER. 

MEAL INCLUDES  BAKED COD, VEGETABLE STIR FRYED 

RICE, SOFT DRINK, COFFEE OR BOTTLE OF WATER. 

COST -            ADULTS      $10.00 

           CHILDREN UNDER 12      $  5.00 

 

RSVP TO : INFO@KNIGHTS12532.COM 
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Knights of Columbus Candy Sale 
 Delicious locally made Miesse Candies in traditional Easter favorites – Easter Eggs 

 and Bunnies – Milk Chocolate,  Dark Chocolate or White Chocolate!  

 

 Shop and take candy with you or place an order for pick-up                                        

on Palm Sunday weekend. 

 Available after each Mass next weekend through April 9th.                                                       

 Purchases can be made with cash, check or credit card. 

St. Anne-Neumann Travel Club 

Niagara Falls, NY, U.S.A.                                    

no passport required 

 Monday, May 15—                                                    

   Wednesday,  May 17 

 

Depart Monday, May 15 at 6:30 am from St. John Neu-

mann Church—return Wednesday, May 17, approximate-

ly 6:45 pm. Enjoy wine tasting en route to Niagara Falls, 

NY. Check into the Holiday Inn-Niagara Falls. 

 

Visit: Niagara Adventure Theater 

Upper Niagara River Rapids 

Prospect Point Observation Deck 

Cruise Maid of the Mist & tour historic Fort Niagara 

Dinner at Top of The Falls Restaurant 

Robert Moses Power Plant-Power Vista Visitors Center 

Whirlpool State Park. 

 

$100.00 deposit with registration; balance due April 7, 

2017. For complete details, please contact John Feyock 

@ 717-569-1033 or Dick Collins @ 717-898-8730. 

Fish Bake Friday                                                          

 K of C 
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